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RE: ALTERNATE RETIREMENT PROGRAM TERMINATION 

Pursuant to Government Code Section 20281.5, the Alternate Retirement Program (ARP) is closed to new State 

employees first hired on or after July 1, 2013. The California Department of Human Resources (CalHR) 

released Policy Memo 2013-018, dated July 3, 2013, announcing this change. 

 

As stated in the CalHR Policy Memo, those existing ARP members are required to complete the twenty-four 

month contribution period. Upon completion of the twenty-four months, the employee shall make contributions 

to CalPERS. Departments should continue to process retroactive corrections to ARP if an employee was subject 

to ARP prior to July 1, 2013, but was not placed into the program timely. Please refer to CalHR Policy Memo 

2013-018 for additional information. 

 

For questions regarding ARP Retirement codes for retroactive corrections to ARP, please contact the 

Retirement Unit at (916) 324-1471. 
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